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March 27, 2023 
 
 
Bradley Lawrence, HSE Engineer 
Webasto Roofing Systems, Inc. 
2655 Product Drive 
Rochester Hills, Michigan 48309 
 
Dear Bradley Lawrence: 
 
This letter is in reference to your Permit to Install (PTI) application for sunroof 
manufacturing equipment located at 2700 Product Drive in Rochester Hills, Michigan 
(State Registration Number N1276).  This application, identified as No. APP-2022-0267, 
has been evaluated and approved by the Air Quality Division (AQD), pursuant to the 
delegation of authority from the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and 
Energy (EGLE).  The approved PTI has been assigned No. 84-05B. 
 
This approval is based upon and subject to compliance with all administrative rules 
promulgated pursuant to Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act, 1994 PA 451, as amended, and conditions stipulated in 
the enclosed supplement.  Please review these conditions thoroughly so that you may 
take the actions necessary to ensure compliance with all of these conditions. 
 
Please note, this facility is an existing opt-out source.  This new permit continues to 
include the enforceable limits for hazardous air pollutants, which were previously 
accepted to restrict the facility’s potential to emit to less than the major source threshold 
to opt out of the Renewable Operating Permit Program. 
 
Additionally, a facility which obtains and operates under an active opt out permit is 
required to report to Michigan Air Emissions Reporting System (MAERS) and pay fees.  
The fee is dependent on the category of the source and emissions charge.  Please see 
AQD-013: Criteria Pollutant Threshold Levels for the Point Source Emissions Inventory 
for further information, or you may contact your local district office for assistance. 
 
Also, PTI Nos. 84-05 and 84-05A have been voided because the equipment is now 
covered by PTI No. 84-05B. 
 
To help us improve the service we provide our customers, we encourage you to 
complete a Permit to Install Customer Service Survey on the following Web page: 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/aqdptics 
 

  

https://www.michigan.gov/egle/-/media/Project/Websites/egle/Documents/Policies-Procedures/AQD/aqd-013.pdf
https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/aqdptics
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Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this permit. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeff Khaled, P.E., Environmental Engineer 
General Manufacturing/Chemical Process Unit 
Permit Section, Air Quality Division  
517-582-5117 
KhaledJ@Michigan.gov 
 

Enclosures 
cc/enc:  Joyce Zhu, EGLE 
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